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“Within our learning community, we will inspire one another to achieve our full potential. 

Children, families and staff will be supported, challenged and listened to. Rights for all will be 

respected and promoted, with Christ and love at the centre of everything we do. 

Working in positive partnerships, highly motivated staff will actively strive to create a nurturing, 

stimulating and joyful environment - making learning fun!” 
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Acting Head Teacher’s October/November Message: 

Welcome to the new format for our School Newsletter. We hope that you find this version to be both 

engaging and informative. There are quite a few updates, so please grab a cuppa and read on! 

We cannot believe that the first term is nearly over! Time flies when you are learning and having  

fun! 

It was lovely to welcome so many of you along to our 'Meet the Teacher' Event which we facilitated 

in September. The children are very lucky to have such a bright and welcoming learning environment 

and they benefit from having plentiful space and access to the outdoor learning areas.   

It has been a pleasure getting to know the children over the past few months. I have been out and 

about supporting 'Playground Duty' at playtimes and lunch breaks. The children have been eager to 

help me with the remembering of names and have been an invaluable source of knowledge as I get 

to know and understand the rhythm of St. Anne's. Community Prayer is one of my favourite times of 

the week as we have the opportunity to meet as a family of learners and celebrate our achievements 

as well as having an opportunity to remind one another about the high expectations that we hold for 

learning and behaviour in our school community. Each week at Community Prayer, I share my 'Proud 

Cloud' with the children to showcase the and celebrate the children who have been 'caught' living by 

our school values. In August and September, we have been focussing on the core values of both 

'Kindness' and 'Compassion.' I am delighted to share some of the photographs in a photo stack below.  



I have also been encouraged and inspired by the support of families towards the school, the staff and 

the partnership working within the community. St. Anne's feels like a family and the nurturing ethos 

shines through.  

We look forward to welcoming you along to the MacMillan Coffee Morning which the Primary 1 and 

7 children will host on Thursday 3rd October. I attach a copy of the letter below with timings for your 

perusal.  

'Team St. Anne's' wish everyone a happy and settled October break holiday when it comes!  

Kindest Regards,  

Claire Mackenzie 

Head Teacher (Acting) 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

The Religious Life and Ethos of our School: 

 

Parish Links Update: 



Christ is at the centre of all that we do and who we are in St. Anne's. As a school and faith community, 

we have visited St. Bernadette's to to celebrate Mass as a Parish family at the start of the school 

session. This Mass was a joyful event with the children showing great reverence, respect and 

responsibility in their conduct. The children are growing in confidence through participation in the 

various Mass responsibilities and through their singing. We are grateful to Primary 6 who led us in 

the Liturgy.  

We would like to thank you for your efforts in ensuring our children are 'Ready' for participation by 

'Dressing for Excellence.' Looking the part supports the children in feeling the part and therefore 

prepares our children so well.  

Our next Mass will be on Friday 1st November at 9.30am in the Church which is  the 'Solemnity of All 

Saints' Everyone is welcome to attend as this is also a Catholic Holy Day of Obligation.  

St. Anne's School Prayer: 

 

During 'Community Prayer,' we discussed the importance of having a school prayer that captured 

who we are as a school and who we strive to be. The Primary 7 class have endorsed the use of the 

prayer as attached and we have been promoting the themes within the prayer in our Gospel 

reflections and discussion.  

It would be lovely if families were able to include the school prayer in their daily routine and help the 

children practice it at home.  

 



Kids Church - St. Bernadette's:  

 

Father David Boyd has asked us to remind families that children have a special place in the Sunday 

Liturgy. They are welcome to attend 'Kid's Church' which will provide them with an insight into the 

Gospel at their own level.  

Kids Church is available every Sunday at 10.30am in the Church. Father Boyd looks forward to 

welcoming the children and their families.  

 

Sacraments Update: 

 

Primary 7 participated so well in the Diocesan Mass at the beginning of the year along with their 

fellow Confirmandi peers at St. Mirin's Cathedral. We were very proud of them indeed! 

The following dates have been released by the Parish and Diocese as follows: 

*  Friday 28th March  2025 - First Reconciliation for the Primary 4 children at 11.00am in school.  

*Thursday 8th May 2025 - Primary 7 Confirmation for the Primary 7 children at 6.30pm in St. Mirin's 

Cathedral.  

The date for First Holy Communion has not yet been confirmed and Father David will release this 

date in accordance with the GIFT (Gathering in Faith Together) Programme. Please contact him 

directly at the Church if you require further details.  



Mysterious Tuesdays Group: 

 

Some of the pupils from Trinity High School who form the 'Mysterious Tuesday Rosary Group' will 

visit the Primary 7 class during the month of October. They will share a decade of the Rosary 

together and speak about their group and the faith based opportunities in High School. We are very 

grateful to Mr La Monica (Teacher of Religious Education and Philosophy) at Trinity High for getting in 

touch to offer this input.  

Catholic Education Week: 

 

We will celebrate the annual 'Catholic Education Week' from Monday 18th November. The focus of 

this year is 'Pilgrims of Hope.'  

On Sunday 24th November 2024, children and families are welcome to attend the 'Catholic 

education Sunday Mass' at 10.30am in St. Bernadette's Church. Children are invited to 'Dress for 

Excellence,' including school shirts/blouses, ties and school shoes. We look forward to welcoming 

you to this Mass and invite you to join with us for a cup of tea thereafter in the Hall.  



Meet the Team! #TeamStAnnes! 

 

 

Meet our Stars! 

Primary 1: 2024 - 2025 

 

Primary 2: 2024 - 2025 

 



Primary 3: 2024 - 2025 

 

Primary 4: 2024 - 2025 

 

Primary 5: 2024 - 2025 

 

Primary 6: 2024 - 2025 

 



Primary 7: 2024 - 2025 

 

Meet the Teacher: 

 

It was lovely to see so many families in attendance at our ‘Meet the Teacher’ event. We hope that 

the informal meeting helped to reassure you around the children’s learning environment and began 

or continued the foundations of relationship building with your child’s Class Teacher.  

Thank you for contributing to the ‘SWOT’ activity that Beth and Adam, our House Captains facilitated 

so well. The results have been shared within this Newsletter and we will work hard to accommodate 

the suggestions that we are able to.  

We like to track Parental Engagement throughout the session to ensure we are providing a range of 

opportunities for our families to attend events in terms of timings. The engagement for our MTT 

event is as follows:  

• Primary 1 - 40% attendance 

• Primary 2 - 65% attendance 

• Primary 3 - 52% attendance 

• Primary 4 - 62% attendance 

• Primary 5 - 47% attendance 

• Primary 6 - 57% attendance 

• Primary 7 - 35% attendance 

Total Attendance across the school - 79% 



School Uniform Consultation:  

 

A huge 'Thank you' to everyone who contributed to our 'School Uniform Consultation' during the 

month of September. The levels of engagement were fantastic and we are confident that the results 

have encapsulated the views of the whole school community.  

The children have been so excited to make use of the QR code in class to register their vote! 

The results of the Microsoft Forms Questionnaire can be viewed below and a summary of the results 

is as follows: 

• The majority of pupils, staff and families welcome a change in the colour of the uniform.  

• The majority of pupils, staff and families would prefer a move to navy blue as the preferred 

choice for trousers, skirts, pinafores, shorts, blazers and other accessories. 

The Scottish Government have published updated documentation and guidance around school 

uniform and I will make use of this guidance and combine this with our local decision making to 

produce a 'Policy and Practice' document which will be shared in May/June 2025 prior to the new 

session commencing when the change will be implemented (August 2025).  

We have contacted 'Schoolwear Made Easy' who will create samples of the navy blue uniform which 

we will showcase to you at our Pupil Progress Meetings (Parents Night) on Thursday 14th November 

2024. You will be able to view the new colour alongside our existing light blue shirts/blouses and 

school tie.  

Pupil Responses:  

 



Families Responses: 

 

Staff Responses: 

 

Active Schools: 

 

Our Active Schools Programme is now up and running and there has been a positive response in 

terms of participation in clubs.  

The Boys Football League based in Park Mains High will be facilitated on Tuesday 8th October 2024 

from 10am until 12pm. There is a process of selection which is based on the following of our school 

values in words and actions and the children are encouraged to dip deep into their reservoirs of 

resilience when they haven't been selected  to represent the school. They are reminded that as we 

are a small school, the chance of an opportunity to participate in future tournaments is greater than 

within a larger school context.  



Children who are selected for a place will receive a letter to advise. If your child does not wish to take 

part, then it is important that we know and are able to allocate the place to another team member.  

We really benefit from partnership working in our school and the following event has been planned 

for the children's participation and enjoyment: 

*Primary 6 and 7 - Annual Road Race on Tuesday 29th October 2024 from 10am until 1pm at the On-

X. A team of ten from each stage for boys and girls will be selected to compete.  

Please note that the Wednesday Club has been advertised as a 'Netball Club' but the children 

requested a multi sports focus which the Active School's Co-ordinator has implemented as an 

alternative.  

Our children are renowned for their reputation of having excellent behaviour and a teamwork spirit 

when they participate in Active Schools Clubs, Tournaments and Events, therefore, we continue to 

promote the three principles of 'Ready, Respectful and Safe' as the expectations for those who 

attend activities.  

 

 

Parent Council News: 

 

Our Parent Council met on Tuesday 3rd September to discuss all things fundraising and school 

improvement! It was great to meet with so many enthusiastic and supportive parents who are willing 

to give of their time to support our school and provide the children with little extras that will make 

their school years memorable.  

The Parent Council have kindly donated the sum of £5,000 on behalf of the Parent Body which will go 

a long way in supporting the children. We have listened to your views and the views of the children 

and staff and the funds will be used as follows: 



• A set of 12 IPads to support the delivery of family engagement through the Seesaw app - 

with protective cases, security tagged and with IOS deployment as required by the Local 

Authority - £3,915.72 

• Cost of the coaches to transport the children to the Pantomime - £360.00  

• The remaining £724.28 would be used to purchase outdoor goals and basketball nets for the 

playground along with some replenished soft furnishings for the 'Sunshine Room.'  

Thank you for the suggestions that you offered during the 'Meet the Teacher' event. We hope that 

some of your wishes are starting to come true! 

The next Parent Council Meeting will be advertised in due course and we would love to see some 

parents from the younger primary stages to be in attendance.  

 

 

ASDA Rewards: 

It is possible to Fundraise for our school using the ASDA Rewards app. When you log into your 

account, you will be prompted to support a school of your choice. You can enter our postcode: PA   

and select St. Anne's from the list. ASDA then donate 0.5% of your total spend every time you shop in 

addition to your own personal earnings. You can also keep a track on the amount that is being raised 

for the school. Our current balance is: £117.82. There are over 60 days left of the promotion, so 

please keep us in mind if you shop in ASDA. Thank you.  



 

 



Dalguise Residential Experience - Primary 7: 

 

 

 

 

Following a parental meeting in September, we are delighted to share that our Primary 7 Residential 

Experience will be going ahead in April 2025. This will be an amazing experience for the children and 

we are so pleased for all the parental enthusiasm and support we have received which has changed 

this proposal into a reality! 



Cognitive Behaviour Therapy Training: 

As part of our Professional Development as Educators, both myself and Mrs Church attended the 

'CBT Training' Programme which commenced for a period of 5 weeks in Renfrewshire with Angie 

McDonald who is an accredited CBT Therapist and Mental Health Nurse.  Mrs Hunter attended this 

training last session.  

We worked alongside like minded professionals and engaged in studies around our thoughts, feelings 

and behaviours. We learned techniques and strategies that could support both children and adults to 

reframe unhelpful thoughts and support more positive thinking styles.  

Resilience is a key skill that we endeavour to develop and instil in our children everyday in terms of 

their relationships with others and situations that they may find themselves in and CBT approaches 

will be valuable in supporting our work around this.   

 

Library Visits: 

 

We are very proud to be a 'Gold Reading School' and we are committed to promote a love of reading 

and a celebration of books everyday in our school.  

Mrs Stevenson and Mrs McAdam have planned class visits to the Erskine Library during October and 

November as follows: 

* Friday 4th October 2024 - Primary 2 at 11.00am.  

*Monday 7th October 2024 - Primary 1 at 11.00am.  

* Friday 25th October 2024 - Primary 3 at 11.00am.  

*Friday 8th November 2024 - Primary 5 at 11.00am.  

*Friday 15th November 2024 - Primary 6 at 11.00am.  

*Friday 22nd November 2024 - Primary 7 at 11.00am.  



Debbie from Erskine Library visited our school on Wednesday 18th September to present individuals 

with their certificates for participation in the Summer Reading Challenge. St. Anne's was highlighted 

by Renfrewshire Libraries Service as having over 20 percent participation rate. We were awarded the 

certificate below for our efforts.  

Playground Plan and Policy Refresh: 

 

Playtimes are such an important time of the day for our children. Playtime and Lunchtime break 

provide our children with the opportunity to feel the Erskine fresh air on their faces and interact with 

their peers whilst learning a whole host of personal, emotional and social skills.  

In St. Anne's Primary, we believe that playtimes should be successful for every child and although 

every single child has different needs, we want to make the children's playtimes a positive 

experience.  

We are in the process of creating  'Playground Policy and Practice' plan which will provide us with 

challenge questions to  reflect upon our practice. Each class are in the process of discussing the 

elements of a 'Playground Charter' which we will combine to produce a definitive charter for our 

school. We will share this in due course.  

We will welcome two new members of Support Staff to the team over the next few weeks -  Ms 

Kirsty Strachan and Ms Victoria O'Donnell who will join is in a full time capacity and who are eager to 

get to know the children and support this important time of the day within the children's 

development and progress.  

Tuesdays and Thursdays are designated 'Pitch Days' for the Primary 4 and 5 cohort of children. This is 

to enable the children to have more space to play football and other ball related activities as their 

playground does not permit the best freedom of movement compared to the Primary 1-3 area and 

the Primary 6 and 7 space. We would ask that the children bring appropriate footwear and clothing 

to change into prior to engaging in pitch activity. The pitch area is quite exposed to the elements and 

we would ask that the children wear a hooded sweatshirt/waterproof and warm jacket.  



 

 

Pupil Voice Matters: 

Pupil voice is valued and welcomed in St. Anne's and the children have been busy committing their 

ideas to our 'Pupil Suggestion Box.'  

There are a few suggestions that will require some thought, time, resource and money before 

becoming a reality but some of the ideas that we are able to implement along with proposed dates 

are as follows:  

• Non Uniform Day (Excluding football strips as per Local Authority guidance) - Thursday 10th 

October 2024 - Forfeit is £1.00 per child or £2.00 per family.  

• Crazy Hair Day - Thursday 28th November 2024 - Forfeit is £1.00 per child or £2.00 per 

family. , 



• Christmas Jumper Day - Friday 6th December 2024 - Charity donation of £1.00 per child for 

'Save the Children' or £2.00 per family.  

Parent Pay will be set up to accommodate payments for each event. Individual payments can be 

made or multiple payments (£3.00 per child £6.00 per family) to cover all events. Please not that 

payments received will contribute towards School Funds along with the charity donation to 'Save the 

Children' at Christmas. Please also note that children need not take part, should they not wish to do 

so.  

 



 

Seesaw Update: 

 

Thank you for completing and returning your child’s Seesaw GDPR Consent. Our staff received a live, 

online training session with Mimi from Seesaw in the USA and we are so encouraged and 

enthusiastic to get started.  

Our office staff have been working hard to upload the family, staff and pupils details and we are now 

at the stage of rolling out ‘Phase 2’ of the programme.  



Phase 2 involves the staff and children having access to the application and developing their skills in 

accessing their account, uploading posts and learning about the various multi media tools and 

functionalities. They will spend the next few weeks learning and developing their skills. Primary 7 will 

be instrumental in developing this in their role as Digital Leaders along with Mrs McAllan, the 

Principal Teacher.  

Phase 3 involves connecting with our families via the app and ensuring that everyone has access to 

the platform. I will keep you updated around our progress. Exciting times ahead! 

Communication: 

 

When Seesaw is fully implemented, we will provide you with a copy of our revised ‘Communication 

Policy.’ This will clearly set out what effective communication looks like, how best to contact the 

school and what our shared expectations are around how we communicate with one another.  

In the meantime, I would kindly request that families make contact with the school in the usual way 

either via telephone call or via email and through the St. Anne’s enquiries email address. In the 

interest of transparency and GDPR, staff will not communicate with parents via Google Classrooms or 

personal email. This also ensures that your enquiry is dealt with in a timely and effective manner. 

 Mrs Gallacher is very experienced and skilled in directing calls and emails to the appropriate 

member of staff who can best manage your service enquiry. As per Local Authority guidance, we will 

endeavour to respond to your enquiry within five working days. Enquiries relating to Child Protection 

will be responded to as a priority. Primary schools are very busy places and we thank you for your 

continued support with this.   

Bikeability: 

Primary 6 have been engaging well in their Bikeability sessions both in the playground and 'On the 

Road.' The children have been following the St. Fillan's Standard of being 'Ready, Respectful and Safe' 

with the safety principle being of major importance. It has been lovely watching them develop their 

confidence and skills in the playground.  



 

RNRA Award: 

 

We are delighted to advise that we have been awarded the Jade Award for 'Renfrewshire's Nurturing 

Relationships Approach.' This award was achieved in partnership working with the Educational 

Psychology Service and our submission was deemed to be 'very strong.' We are grateful to the efforts 

of Mrs Hunter and the Core Group who worked hard to develop plans and collect and submit our 

evidence to the panel.  

Some of the feedback from our submission is outlined below:  

"The core group have taken a lead role in developing and trialling both universal and targeted 

approaches to improving the physical and emotional environments which children encounter within 

the school. There were some lovely and effective examples of changes which were developed 

alongside children and took account of specific areas of need within your school context. " 



 

 

It is clear from your submission that all staff in the school have been actively involved in this plan. 

The achievement of your Gold level Reading schools award and the very special award received by 

Lorraine McAdam as the Scottish Book Trust Learning Professional of 2024 really highlight the 

school's approach to prioritising nurturing relationships as a foundation for engagement in learning 

and attainment. Thank you for the wonderful video about Lorraine's approach and the school's work 

in this area, we really enjoyed watching it. Please click on the link to view the video clip: Scottish 

Book Trust, St. Anne's Primary School 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scottishbooktrust.com%2Flearning-and-resources%2Fscottish-book-trust-awards%2Flearning-professional-award-winner-2024&data=05|02|claire.mackenzie%40renfrewshire.school|caf467d46bf241f92e0508dcc3c7ff57|0da1dde9559847fe891e370cb713d6b0|0|0|638600510948195867|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=ipyJxYlcuVmoo%2B%2F2L2W8Ba4O%2F%2BdauhYkIeCpUDgQdfA%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scottishbooktrust.com%2Flearning-and-resources%2Fscottish-book-trust-awards%2Flearning-professional-award-winner-2024&data=05|02|claire.mackenzie%40renfrewshire.school|caf467d46bf241f92e0508dcc3c7ff57|0da1dde9559847fe891e370cb713d6b0|0|0|638600510948195867|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=ipyJxYlcuVmoo%2B%2F2L2W8Ba4O%2F%2BdauhYkIeCpUDgQdfA%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Class Charters: 

Our 'Meet the Teacher' events provided an opportunity for the children to share their 'Class Charters' 

with their families.  

Charters are embedded within the 'Rights Respecting Schools' Programme and they showcase the 

expected behaviours that the children have agreed upon within their learning environment.  

 



 

 

 

 



 

YMI: Introduction to Scottish Music - Primary 5: 

 

We were successful in a recent application to the YMI (Youth Music Initiative) who will facilitate an 8  

week block of 'Tin Whistle Tuition.' We have been uplifted by the sessions already as the sound of 

music fills the school! 



Railway Safety Talks: 

 

One of our parents, Mr Russell has kindly offered to present Railway Safety Talks on Thursday 10th 

October. He will present to Primaries 1-4 at Assembly, followed by Primaries 5-7.  

Health and safety is of paramount importance and being aware of railway safety is a life skill never 

too early to be learned. We are very grateful to Mr Russell for delivering this presentation.  

Keep Toys Safe at Home! 

The children have been reminded at Assembly around the importance of keeping their toys, cards 

and stickers at home. The children provided excellent answers at a recent Assembly when they were 

asked to think about the importance of this. Some of the answers they provided were as follows: 

• You could become upset if your toy is lost.  

• Another child might have the same toy as you and think it is theirs and then take it.  

• The toy could get broken. 

• It could get damaged.  

Children are permitted to bring in items if this is an agreed support strategy between home and 

school in the instance of supporting additional support needs or when a Class Teacher has invited the 

children to bring in an item (with their parents permission!) for a Solo Talk/ Show and Tell. We thank 

you in advance for your continued support with this.  



Wet Play Expectations: 

 

We are moving towards the time of year when wet playtimes and lunches are becoming more 

frequent due to the change in Season and weather.  

Our children have an hour for lunch which is a really long time to occupy their interests when the 

weather is too problematic to go outside. We are an open plan school and health and safety is of 

paramount importance. To ensure everyone's safety and enjoyment of a wet break/lunch, the 

following expectations have been agreed and implemented across the school.  

Children are permitted to bring in a colouring book/colouring pencils or puzzle books/cards (such as 

Uno/travel chess/Dominos etc) to play with in class. Anything that is small enough to maintain their 

interest and fit in their tray for safe keeping. We would also ask that your child's items are labelled 

with their name and class.  

Each week, Class Teachers in Primaries 4-7 introduce/remind the children how to play the PATHS card 

games which are games that can be played with little/no resources. Please see the selection below 

and why not 'have a go' and play a few as a family on a rainy weekend afternoon! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Flu Spray Reschedule: 

 

The NHS are providing a second scheduled date for the Flu Spray Immunisation on: Friday  25th 

October 2024. This applies to the children in Primaries 1-4. Flu can be a very serious illness even for 

those who are healthy and therefore we would encourage all of our children to take part in the 

immunisation programme where possible.  

We understand that a change in routine can affect some children and would advise that the children 

re-watch the 'Flu Heroes' video clip as follows:  

Flu Heroes 

https://youtu.be/1jHWwm8NQUw


Halloween: 

 

This year, Halloween will arrive in St. Anne’s with a bang! A spooky bang! The children are permitted 

to bring in their Halloween costumes on the afternoon of Thursday 31st October to wear to a 

Halloween Parade in school and then engage in class parties thereafter.  

Our House Captains will be on hand to form a Judging Panel and there will be a prize for the most 

creative costume per girl and boy in each class. Every child will have the opportunity to parade 

around the hall and all children will be commended for their costume efforts.  

Class parties will follow where the children will enjoy a spooky treat and participate in Halloween 

themed party games and activities.  

We understand that events such as this sometimes incur a cost but we are happy to facilitate a 

‘Costume Swap’ in our AV Room whereby parents/children can bring in pre loved costumes and swap 

for another. Please hand in the costume in a plastic bag and a hanger would also be welcomed from 

Monday 7th October until Monday 28th October.  

I will circulate a letter with further details in due course and as always, children need only participate 

should they wish to do so.  

Halloween Children's Hamper: 

 

Some children in Primary 7 will be selling raffle tickets for their Halloween Hamper as part of a 

‘Season Twister’ Enterprise shop that has been created by the group. The Halloween Hamper is 

suitable for children of all ages as it contains items of arts and crafts as well as Halloween goodies.  



Raffle tickets cost £1.00 per ticket and the children can bring their money into school for a chance of 

winning. Tickets go on sale from Monday 7th October and children can purchase tickets on a Tuesday 

and Wednesday each week until Tuesday 29th October. The winner of the hamper will be announced 

on Wednesday 30th October.  

The children are raising funds for outdoor play equipment which can be enjoyed by all. This includes: 

balls, chalk, hula hoops, skipping ropes and outdoor game sets.   

In November, we Remember... 

As part of their Interdisciplinary learning (IDL) topic, the children in Primary 7 will be selling paper 

poppies with the plastic fastening during the month of November. A donation would suffice and all 

proceeds will be sent to the’ Poppy Scotland’ charity. This organisation provide support to current 

and former members of the Armed Forces.  

 

Book Week Scotland: 

 

This year, Book Week Scotland takes place from Monday 18th to Friday 22nd November 2024 with 

the theme being: 'Scotland's Stories!' This is a national event in school calendars across the country 

and it is a welcomed opportunity for us to 'shine the spotlight' on reading and celebrate the 

wonderful world of books! 

This year, there will be Book Gifting opportunities for families to attend on the following dates and 

times and we do hope that you/ or someone in the family can attend: 

*Tuesday 19th November2024 - Primary 1 Book Gifting Event in the Hall.   

*Wednesday 20th November 20234- Primary 2 and 3 Book Gifting Event in the Hall.  



Please 'save the date' and further details will be circulated by the Class Teacher's un due course.  

Primary 1 Registration - Session 2025 - 2026 

 

Registration for the new Primary 1 cohort for August 2025 opens live online from Monday 1st 

November 2025. Please see the details from the Local Authority as below: 



 



 

 



 

Anti Bullying Week: 

 

Anti Bullying Week also falls on Monday 11th November to Friday 15th November 2024 and the 

theme for discussion is: Choose Respect.  

The children are invited to wear 'Odd Socks' to school on Tuesday 12th November, should they wish 

to do so. The rationale behind this request is to celebrate that we are all different and that we should 

endeavour to respect the differences in each other.  

During this week, the children will be engaging in a series of learning experiences to target both face 

to face and online bullying and how we can effectively manage such situations.  

The Rights of the Child will be the starting point of class discussions and there will be supported 

conversations around how we treat others and how we would wish to be treated in return.  



 

Renfrewshire Online Ambassador Safety: 

 

I engaged in Local Authority Training two years ago in partnership with 'Get Safe Online' to become a 

fully certified 'Online Ambassador.'  

In my capacity as 'Online Ambassador' for St. Anne's, I would like to share a few 'spotlight' items for 

August, September and October as I have been unable to do so thus far . November's updates will be 

shared in due course.   

The information below highlights to three recent campaigns which have been: 

• August - Sharing Online 

• September - Student Online Safety 

• October - Artificial Intelligence 

I entrust that you will find this information to be helpful.  

Secondly, 'getsafeonline' have a free Newsletter that you can subscribe to which will send helpful tips 

and guidance around everything connected with being online. Subscription details are as follows: 

 



August 2024: Sharing Online: 

 

 



September 2024: Student Safety 

 

 



October 2024: Artificial Intelligence 

 

 



 

Walk to School Tracking: 

 

We have been delighted with the number of children who have been tracking their journey to school 

as a sustainable option. We have featured as being tenth in the Local Authority which is good, but we 

can do better! Many of the children in the school were awarded with a WOW badge for September 

to recognise their efforts. A special 'shout out' to Primary 5 who topped the Leader Board in 

September as the most active class.  Walking can also take place at the weekends or after school and 

we can track these efforts. Let's keep it up!    



 

 

School Improvement Planning - Session 2024 - 2025: 

 

  



We are finalising our School and ELC Class Improvement Plan which will shortly be available to view 

on our school website. Our priorities have been reviewed in light of changing leadership and they 

have been prioritised by taking into account the views of staff, pupils and families. An overview of 

the key priorities are outlined below: 

1. Review of our school and ELCC vision and values -  

2. Renfrewshire Nurturing Relationships Approach – this session’s focus is ‘All Behaviour is 

Communication’ and all staff will engage in training with our Educational Psychologist 

Charlotte Murray during November. We will work together to deepen our curiosity around 

the many behaviours that present in children and develop our approaches to supporting the 

needs of our children through planned strategies and approaches.  

3. Seesaw – Implementation and use of this application to improve communication and 

promote family engagement in their child’s learning. QUOTE 

4. Young Leaders of Learning – This is a programme that aims to promote meaningful pupil 

voice in our school to bring about positive change. A group of Primary 6 pupils have been 

selected to take part and they will work with a partner school around the theme of 

‘Relationships.’ They will engage in visits to their partner school and engage in self evaluation 

and reflection using the West Partnership framework.  

5. PEF – Our Pupil Equity Fund allocation sits at £20, *** and we have spent our allocation on 

additional staffing to support attainment in Literacy and Health and Well being. For those 

children who are receiving additional support in Literacy, there will be an opportunity to 

liaise with either Mrs Bruce or Mrs Innes at the Pupil Progress Meetings in November. You 

will be notified via letter in the coming weeks if this opportunity is available to you.  

6. Additional areas include our approach and provision to outdoor learning and a review and 

implementation of the Nelson Spelling Programme from Primaries 4 to 7.  

 



 

Parental Feedback:  

Your views are important to us as they help us to improve our service. If you have any ideas or 

suggestions for future Newsletters, then please add your suggestions to the Microsoft Forms page 

using either the link or QR code below. Many thanks.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6d2hDZhV_keJHjcMtxPWsHqM7ctaqq1PmCi

O4hy7-AFUMUk0WFc2NlRERFowV1E2QUJKSTNQODZaQy4u  

 

October 2024: Key Diary Dates: 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6d2hDZhV_keJHjcMtxPWsHqM7ctaqq1PmCiO4hy7-AFUMUk0WFc2NlRERFowV1E2QUJKSTNQODZaQy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6d2hDZhV_keJHjcMtxPWsHqM7ctaqq1PmCiO4hy7-AFUMUk0WFc2NlRERFowV1E2QUJKSTNQODZaQy4u
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